EXHIBIT C

Effective June 30, 2020, the attached Broadwing Communications, LLC Ohio P.U.C.O. No. 3 cancels and replaces Broadwing Communications, LLC P.U.C.O. No. 1 in its entirety.  

Through this reissuance, Broadwing Communications, LLC (“BRW”), a CenturyLink Company, removes certain voice and data services provided by BRW to business customers. Broadwing has no residential customers. These services will be discontinued on or after June 30, 2020.  The Services are being terminated as part of a CenturyLink network consolidation program.  Broadwing will continue to provide Access and Private Line services and is not surrendering it’s Certificate of Public Necessity (“CPCN”).. Since January, Broadwing has continued to work with impacted customers to transition to other providers or to services offered by Broadwing affiliates.

The Company filed an application on January 24, 2020 with the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) and notified affected business customers of the discontinued service by letter via U.S. mail on January 22, 2020.  CenturyLink also filed a courtesy notice with the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio on February 19, 2020.    



